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NOTICE OF REVISIONS TO PROPOSED RULEMAKING 

Title 14: Natural Resources 

Division 7: Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 

Chapter 8.2: Electronic Waste Recovery and Recycling 

Article/Section: 18660.48 

PROPOSED REVISED REGULATORY ACTION 

The Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) proposes to revise 
regulations relative to Designated Approved Collectors.  The proposed regulations 
establish and clarify requirements related to participating in the Covered Electronic 
Waste (CEW) Recycling Program as a Designated Approved Collector, the 
responsibilities and options for a Local Government that chooses to designate an 
approved collector, and CalRecycle’s administrative responsibilities related to 
Designations.  CalRecycle intends to adopt the proposed regulations described herein 
after considering all recommendations, comments, and objections regarding the 
proposed action.  

15-DAY WRITTEN COMMENT PERIOD

On January 31, 2020, CalRecycle will initiate a 15-day written comment period for 
revisions to proposed regulations relative to Designated Approved Collectors.  The 15-
day written public comment period for this rulemaking ends on February 14, 2020 
at 11:59 PM.  

This 15-day comment period follows an initial 45-day public comment period that began 
on October 12, 2019 and ended on November 26, 2019.  On November 27, 2019 
CalRecycle held a public hearing to receive public comments.  After considering the 
comments received from stakeholders, CalRecycle staff decided to make a revision in 
the proposed language.  Specifically, Section 18660.48(b) was revised.  This revision 
will add clarity to the existing language.  



A copy of the proposed revised regulations is available on the Designated Approved 
Collectors webpage at: 
https://www.calrecycle.ca.gov/electronics/reginfo/designatedregs. 

Text shown in double underline (addition) and double strikeout (deletion) depicts 
proposed changes made after the initial comment period.  CalRecycle staff is only 
required to respond to comments related to the newly proposed changes to the 
regulations.    

Please submit your written comments to: 

Ana-Maria Stoian-Chu 
Materials Management and Local Assistance Division 

California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 
P.O. Box 4025 

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025 
FAX: (916) 319-7307 

E-mail:  ewaste@calrecycle.ca.gov 
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